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Indian  Cost    Accounts Service Personnel 
in the Ministry     of Petroleum and 

Natural Gas 

1262. SHRl JAGDISH PRASAD 
MATHUR: Will the Minister ' " of 
FINANCE be pleased to state: 

(a) whether it is a fact that the rotational 
policy, approved with regard to the posting 
and transfer of Indian Cost Accounts Service 
Personnel, has not been strictly followed in 
the case of persons posted in the Ministry of 
Petroleum and Natural Gas; 
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(b) if so, the reasons therefor; and 

(c) What is the number of posts of the 
aforesaid cadre that are still vacant in the 
Ministry of Petroleum and Natural Gas? 

THE MINISTER OF STATE IN THE 
MINISTRY OF FINANCE (SHRI 
SHANTARAM FOTDUKHE): (a) and (b) 
The guidelines for the rotational policy for 
transfer of the offcers of Indian Cost 
Accounts Service were approved in August, 
1989. At that time two posts, one each of 
Deputy Director and Assistant Director in the 
Ministry of Petroleum & Natural Gas were 
included in the ICAS. Of these, the post of 
Deputy Director was lying vacant at the time 
of announcement of the guidelines and was 
filled in June, 1990 by promoting the 
Assistant Director already working in the 
Ministry of Petroleum & Natural Gas. 
Although he had completed more than 4 years 
in that Ministry, he was allowed to continue 
in view of the fact that he was due for 
superannuation in less than a year's time 

'c) Two posts, one each of Deputy Director 
and Assistant Director, included in the ICAS, 
are lying vacant since 1-6-1991 and 28-6-
1990 respectively. 

 


